
Foster care programmes are very limited and as a result the 
number of children and babies who end up in institutional 
care is growing. Adoption is an option for some, but 
this means permanently severing the relationship with 
their biological families which might be inappropriate or 
unnecessary. In Greece there is no data on the existence of 
Small Group Homes and there are no DI reforms planned.

Children and young people can stay in segregating 
care facilities until they turn 18, after that age they are 
left on their own. No additional services to support care 

leavers are provided: no financial aid, nor employment or 
accommodation.

Despite the damage that institutions are known to inflict 
on children’s development, public and private institutions 
are still financed with EU funds through national ministries.

The demand for alternative care services is increasing due 
to the financial crisis but neither the Government nor the 
few NGOs working on the issue are in a position to meet 
these demands.

Alarmingly, there is no data available on the exact number of children living in Greek 
institutions. According to the Roots Research Center in 2005 there were about 3,200 
children (including 200 children with disabilities) placed in institutional care. There 
are no real alternatives to institutions available for children or families which lack 
services and support to prevent their breakdown. 
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Roots Research Center is working with adult adoptees who aim to find their 
biological parents, also they are supporting/consulting adopted families to 
work with their adopted children.

Since 2004 they promote foster care, give speeches around the country, raising 
public awareness on the benefits of foster care and why community based care 
is better for children. They have been involved in private foster care cases of 
children with disabilities, supporting and consulting the foster parents. They 
run training seminars for social workers and University students promoting 
foster care and community based care. Other NGOs have showed interest, 
cooperating with them, in training their people on the DI direction, by supporting 
vulnerable families.

Justice experts are their supporters on child protection affairs, walking with 
them slowly on the way to change the residential culture in Greece.

www.roots-research-center.gr

National campaign coordinator

The Opening Doors campaign operates at EU level and in 12 countries across Europe.

Working with a network of national partners in each participating country, we are building civil society capacity to 
advocate at national level.

We are calling on the EU and national governments to prioritise the transition from institutional to family-based 
care and deliver quality care for children across Member States, pre-accession countries and within the EU 
neighbourhood. 

We believe that the end of institutional care for children in Europe is possible and within our reach – putting the best 
interests of children back at the heart of Europe’s child protection systems.

Fact File

The number of children 
in institutional care 
in Greece is unknown.

There are no services to 
support care leavers in 
Greece.


